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TSR Study and Expansion Process (TSEP) —
Current State and Upcoming Workshops

Four main areas of public engagement to-date:
Overall process design (phases, sequencing, timeline)
Financial requirements and process for evaluating plans of service
Capacity holdout considerations for TSEP participants
Process for identifying and incorporating transmission upgrades for
forecasted NT resources
As related to the TSEP timing and schedule, no agency
decision has been made for a 2016 cluster study

However, staff continues to prepare for a 2016 cluster study

Were BPA to conduct a 2016 cluster study, TSR deadline would
likely be June 30;

Cluster study would commence October 1, 2016, and conclude
January 31, 2017;

BPA would post a notice to OASIS and through Tech Forum
notifying customers of its decision to conduct a cluster study

OASIS notification would also include eligibility criteria, as well as deadlines for
customers to complete and submit data exhibits
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TSEP Current State and Upcoming
Workshops (cont.)

Financial provisions next steps:

Focused engagement around the assumptions and model used to
mfogm BPA’s rate determination (embedded rate vs. incremental
rate

Discussion around how best to evaluate the aspects of transmission
upgrades related to NT forecasted resources

Largely focuses on the different revenue impacts between PTP and NT
customers

Capacity holdout considerations next steps:

Staff continues to evaluate the proposed alternatives as presented
in the October/November workshops

Initial leaning is toward either requiring expansion ar’umpants to shift the TSR to
align with the anticipated upgrade completion timeline (Option 2) or allowing
participants the optlon to shift the TSR (Option 4)

Staff continues to evaluate these options, but status quo (Option 1) remains a
viable option if there are tariff or other legal impediments to implementing the
other alternatives

We will discuss more detailed implementation and updates at an upcoming
workshop
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TSEP Current State and Upcoming
Workshops (cont.)

Cost allocation issue

As costs and participation levels may change throughout the
process, there is risk of impacts to participants’ share of costs

Greatest risk is in later stages of TSEP, such as environmental review or
construction

Staff is exploring methods to mitigate the uncertainty associated
with this aspect of the process

We will bring forward concepts for discussion at future
workshops
If customers/stakeholders have questions, please
contact your account executive or send an email to Tech
Forum (techforum@bpa.gov), with the subject heading of
HTSEP”

Or consider contacting me (Chris Jones) directly at
cmjones@bpa.gov
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